BEFORE THE WASHINGTON STATE UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

	In the Matter of the Review of Unbundled Loop and Switching Rates and Review of the Deaveraged Zone Structure
	DOCKET NO. UT-023003

COMMISSION STAFF’S RESPONSE TO VERIZON’S AMENDED COMPLIANCE FILING (ADVICE NO. 3160)


1 On September 27, 2005, Verizon Northwest Inc. (Verizon) filed Advice No. 3160 submitted in compliance with the Commission’s 24th, 27th and 28th Supplemental Orders in Docket UT-023003.  Staff reviewed the filing for compliance and identified a number of concerns.
2 On October 26, 2005, the Commission issued the 30th Supplemental Order requiring Verizon to revise its compliance filing and to provide further documentation of certain calculations by November 7, 2005.  On November 7, 2005, Verizon filed revisions to Advice 3160 and further documentation as required by the Commission.

3 Staff has reviewed the amended compliance filing sheets as well as the additional documentation and believes that Advice 3160, as amended, complies with the Commission orders in the docket.  Staff recommends that the Commission issue an order allowing Advice 3160, as amended by Verizon, to go into effect.
Dated this 8th day of November, 2005.
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